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Dear Excellencies and Administration Officers,
Since the closure of Wimbledon Local Office in December 2013, the Specialist Registration team at DVLA, Swansea have taken over responsibility for processing all Diplomatic and Consular applications. 

I would like to take this opportunity to remind you of a few processes, as listed below. This reminder is a result of increased telephone and email requests to the Specialist Registration team:
1. How to request stock of V55/4 (Application for a tax disc and registration of a new vehicle) and/or V55/5 (Application for a first tax disc and registration of a used motor vehicle) forms.
To order stock of the V55/4 and/or V55/5 forms, please send a request (via email or fax) to the DVLA Stores section:
Email: stores.order.forms@dvla.gsi.gov.uk
Fax: 01792 783525

As part of the request, please include your mission/international organisation contact details and the volume of forms required. 

2. The V772 ‘Diplomatic and Consular vehicle registrations and driver permits’ information booklet.
There have been a few updates to the V772. Please ensure that you have sufficient stocks of the updated version of the V772 booklet (version 12/13). 

To order stock of the V772 information booklet, please send a request (via email or fax) to the DVLA Stores section:

Email: stores.order.forms@dvla.gsi.gov.uk
Fax: 01792 783525

As part of the request, please include your mission/international organisation contact details and the volume of forms required.
Please note: It is important that every person entitled to diplomatic privileges receives a V772 booklet on arrival in the UK, to ensure they have all of the relevant information before submitting their application for a driving permit (D442) and/or vehicle registration document (V117) to the DVLA.
3. Contacting the Specialist Registration Team at DVLA.
The Specialist Registration Team at DVLA, responsible for processing all Diplomatic and Consular applications, receive a high number of ‘How do I?’ type queries from individuals. 

Please encourage individuals to contact your mission/international organisation Admin/Protocol Section as the first point of contact. If they are unable to provide advice or the information isn’t available in the V772 information booklet, please contact the Specialist Registration Team for guidance. Their contact details are as follows:

Tel: 0300 123 1347 

Email: DAC@dvla.gsi.gov.uk
If you have any queries regarding any of the above, please contact the Specialist Registration team.

Yours sincerely
Ceri Durke
Ceri Durke 
CCU Business Integration Support Team
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